ASLA Board

Meeting Minutes

June 15, 2004

7:00 pm @ All-Pro Freight
Attendees:  Mike Musser, Bill Galik, Jerry Lengen, Sherry St. John, Steve Taranto, Dave Bowen and Mike Lawler

Introduction

· Roll Call

· Reviewed last month’s minutes and approved.  [Prior meeting notes will be posted on the www.avonsports.org/soccer shortly after the monthly meetings.  It is the board members’ responsibility to review the meeting minutes prior to the next meeting.]  No discrepancies in posted minutes.  Minutes approved.

· Janet Gosche-Opstinick is stepping down from ASLA uniform manager.  Thanks for your dedication and help Janet!  

· Mike Musser is officially the ASLA Equipment Manager.  Thanks Mike!

Financials

· In Dave’s absence, Mike provided the financials:

· Cash Available 5/11/2004:





$20,167.08

· Credits:








$11,506.50

· Debits:








  $9,547.37

· Cash Available 6/15/2004:





$22,126.21

Travel

· Travel evaluations ran like clockwork.  Excellent job Steve & Jerry!

· Problem with one of the evaluators promoting a Premier soccer club to travel evaluation participants.  Jerry addressed situation with the evaluator.

· Mike indicated controversy surrounding U9-girls age group.  Jerry reviewed the process for selecting travel coaches for ‘A’ and ‘B’ teams.  

· Steve reported that 221 players are registered for ASLA travel soccer.  

· Steve to provide evaluation results this week.

· Jerry still identifying coaches for coaching vacancies.

· Major problem at U10-girls, as 25 girls registered with only one coach – Steve Bishop.

· ASLA policy is not to discourage participation in premier soccer.  Coaches cannot punish players from participating in premier program, as long as ASLA is their primary team each season. 

· Possibility of ASLA losing U13/U14 girls group this year.  Minimal participation and lack of available coach.  Jerry investigating merger with Avon Lake.

· Travel player fees will be due August 8th.  

Recreation

· ASLA will continue to coordinate recreation leagues with Avon Lake.  ASLA is anticipating U5, U6, U7, U8, U10, and U11+ leagues for Fall 2004.  

· U8 Travel will no longer be possible within ASLA.  ASLA will combine with Westlake, Avon Lake, North Olmsted, and Bay Village in the U8 Developmental league.  Good work by Morrison Carter this past spring season in coordinating the U8 girls’ league.  This also serves as a training opportunity for travel coaches to-be.

· A few parents have expressed interest in forming a U4 league.  Mike and Jerry to coordinate parameters around this league.  Objective is to keep it very low-key and fun.

Referees

· Mike presented for Pablo.

· Final referee payment needed.  Anticipate wrap-up near end of June.

· Many positive comments received for Pablo’s work.  Great job Pablo!

Coaching

· Jerry to coordinate a U5/U6/U7 Coaching clinic for early August.  Suggested to be run by current travel coaches.  Great job!

· Also, a U8+ Coaching clinic to be held in the same timeframe.  This class will be for experienced coaches.  Once again, current travel coaches and possibly High School coaches will conduct this clinic.

Fields

· Discussion around reducing/eliminating the expense for the storage locker at Uncle Bob’s.  City Parks department have offered space in the City Parks building.  Access would be provided to one and only one ASLA representative, probably Mike.  This may prove to be inconvenient for all the access that may be required.  Bill to inquire about an ASLA purchased and built shed at Schwartz as an alternative.

· City is actively pursuing purchasing additional property adjacent to Schwartz Park.  This would aid in parking and traffic flow.

· This summer, City of Avon has a project to upgrade the parking at Schwartz.  A paved walking path to be added from entrance to Summer Hill Nature Trail.  Over 50 parking spaces will be added.  Traffic flow will be one-way on the southern-drive closest to the fields.  Need to be able to enforce traffic flow to reduce congestion.  Thanks City of Avon!

· Bill reported that Jerry Galant is very aggressive in resolving drainage problems at Veteran’s Park soccer fields.  Possibly replacing drainage tile.  Top-dressing low areas.

· Top-dressing planned for sprinkled areas at Schwartz

· City Parks Department committed to providing underground irrigation system for remainder of Schwartz Park soccer fields in 2005.  The 2004 expenditures will focus on improving parking and traffic flow at Schwartz.

· Sub-committee formed to discuss future field requirements and configuration.  Bill, Steve, Jerry & Mike to handle this by July 1st.

· Bill initiated creation of ASLA participation and field projections.  Jerry, Steve & Mike assisted.  Group determined that 6% of population is projection for participation in ASLA.  Of this, roughly 65 players per field.  With these projections, new fields will be required for Fall 2005.

Boosters

· No Update  

Wrap-up

· Everyone reviewed the proposed ASLA Registration Fee Refund Policy.  Unanimous approval.  Thanks Dave & Steve for deriving this.

· Meeting adjourned.  

· Next meeting to be held Tuesday, June 29, 2004 @ 7:00pm at Quaker Steak & Lube (by request).  All are welcome.

· No meeting planned for July!  Tony, Sherry & Mike to setup Fall 2004 Rec league and teams.

Thanks to all that attended!

